

COTA SA 16 Hutt Street, Adelaide SA 5000 GPO Box 1583 Adelaide SA 5001 ABN 28 426 218 581 P:(08) 8232 0422 F:(08) 8232 0433 www.cotasa.org.au

Hon Jay Weatherill MP Premier GPO Box 2343 ADELAIDE SA 5001

5 September 2014

Dear Premier

Received	11/9/	14	
Physical ID	PREMIL	1004	774
File No	PREMILE	1004	01
Action Office	cer MA CD	veet	
Draft Due	CU 1/2		
Previous C	orres		

Thank you for your email dated 8 July in which you informed COTA SA about the state government's review of boards and committees.

My understanding is that it is the government's intention to abolish its statutory, advisory, commercial, regulatory and decision-making boards and committees, unless it can be demonstrated they have an essential purpose that cannot be met through other means. Exemption will be considered on the basis of efficiency and independence.

It is also my understanding that the government believes that new means of technology and mechanisms such as citizens' juries can in the main adequately replace the current board and committee system.

The COTA SA Board discussed your correspondence at its meeting of 21 August and concluded that the issue was of sufficient importance to write to you.

As you may be aware, participation in state government committees and boards is central to COTA SA's work as an advocacy body representing the interests, rights and needs of older South Australians. Through our participation we can provide the government with systematic and sector-wide views and, in turn, communicate the issues of the day to our extensive member and stakeholder groups.

A rationalisation of the number of state government boards and committees is in itself welcome, especially in those cases in which a body's effectiveness and engagement with the community are low or where it has outlived its lifespan. COTA SA is also aware of the government's cost-benefit considerations where significant financial and other resources are expended in supporting advisory bodies.

The review could therefore usefully review not just the existence of individual advisory boards and committees, but how to improve the effectiveness of those bodies which may not now be performing well but whose ongoing operation is of critical importance to the state.

COTA SA has been pleased to be part of a number of excellent consumer advisory groups, such as the Consumer Advisory Committee of the Essential Services Commission of SA, which the government could look to as models of best practice.

The proposed wholesale shift from the current board and committee system, however, fails to take up this opportunity as well as to recognise the multitude of benefits that consumer and advisory bodies deliver to government and to the community more broadly.

For consumer representatives and peak body organisations, as for government, advisory bodies provide important advantages, including:

- the level and breadth of information exchanged
- mutual understanding of the factors and concerns within the public, private and not-for-profit (NFP) sectors
- the relationships established between the public, private and NFP sectors, which in turn feed into a range of collaborative activities
- the synergy of ideas which derives from face-to-face discussion
- responsiveness to the government's strategic aims and therefore delivery of targeted programs and innovation.

Importantly, through extensive community connections, peak body representatives deliver to government highly efficient and cost-effective access to a broad range of community views.

The board and committee system has other important benefits which the state government should consider.

It allows for coordinated, sector-based input into government policy, as opposed to particular and *ad hoc* consultation which may be at the behest of the government.

It provides a mechanism to ensure government transparency and accountability.

And it provides a platform for systemic advocacy by giving a voice to those who are vulnerable or marginalised, many of whom are less likely or able to take up engagement through social media, new technology or citizens' juries.

COTA SA believes that the government's engagement with the community is strongest when it is multi-faceted. The more channels to government, the richer our democracy. The new forms of social media and participatory democracy proposed are therefore welcome and should enhance the current advisory body system, but should not replace it.

COTA SA would be pleased to be part of any further consideration by the government of its engagement with the community, and in particular with older South Australians.

In addition, if you are interested in discussing any of the issues I have raised in this letter, I would be happy to do so at any time.

Yours sincerely

Professor Anne R Edwards

Ane REdwards

President

0419 035072